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To:       Mayor Olson and City Council Members 
From:   Ryan Lind, Fire Chief 
Date:   February 28th, 2025 
RE:      Out of State Travel 
 
 
 
 

The International Association of Arson Investigators’ annual training is scheduled for March 9th 
to March 12th in Wendover Nevada, with practical portions held at Wendover Utah Airport. 
As per Santaquin City Employee Policy, I am seeking permission to attend this Out of State training. 
This conference allows me to gain the required training hours to maintain my certification in fire 
investigations and is something that I budget for each year. 
I will be driving my work truck to Wendover and staying at the Hotel where the classroom portion is 
held. 
Please let me know if you have any questions regarding this travel 


